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Apple Class – Autumn Term 2018
	Dear Parents,
A warm welcome to both new and current parents. Here is an outline of what the Reception children and the Year One children will be learning during this term. The work in each area will be linked to Development Matters in the Early Years Foundation Stage, leading towards the Early Learning Goals and following the National Curriculum for Year One when the children are ready.  This term our topic will be “Once Upon A Time”.  P.E will be on Mondays and Wednesday. Please ensure all uniform and PE kit is labelled. Miss Skilton will be teaching Apple Class every other Wednesday for my Planning, Preparation and Assessment day.
Thank you for your support and please do not hesitate to speak to a member of staff if you have any concerns or questions.
Kind Regards
                                                                    The Apple Class Team

	Personal, Social and Emotional Development
The children will be forming class rules to keep everyone safe and happy. This will help them to understand the routines and expectations of being in Apple Class.  The Reception children will be given a tour of the school so that they begin to feel confident and settled in their new surroundings. 
We will be playing lots of circle time games so that all the children can get to know each other and that they begin to feel that they belong to the class. We will be using our albums from home to help the children to feel at home and settled in their new class. 
We will be sharing “Would you rather” by John Burningham to encourage the children to contribute to class discussions, to make choices and to appreciate others. 
They will be given time to reflect on their behaviour and actions and how these can affect others.

	Communication, Language and Literacy
We will be reading stories based on traditional tales such as The Ginger Bread Man. The class will also be meeting Clive The Book Wolf and characters from the stories. Later on in the term the focus will be about Owls.
We will be using the Song of Sounds phonics programme.  We will learn a different letter sound every week as well as high frequency ‘tricky’ words. If your child is in Year 1 we will be revising all previous sounds taught and tricky words before learning  to read and write words with long vowels such as ai/igh/ow. 
The children will be learning about rhyming words and alliteration. They will use their knowledge of letters and sounds to write labels and lists. The Year 1 children will begin to write captions and sentences with more independence, spelling a greater number of words correctly. 
If your child has read their book with you at home please remember to fill in the reading record booklet. We really value your comments so please write a short note or if you have any concerns or worries or any successes you wish to share with us!
	Mathematics
The children will be counting, ordering, reading and writing numbers to at least 10.  Year 1 children will become more familiar with numbers to 20 and beyond.

Year R will have lots of opportunities to sort, match and make patterns with shapes, colours and objects.

Year 1 will continue to improve their addition and subtraction skills by learning to count on and to find small differences.

All the children will be learning to recognise and name common 2D and 3D shapes and to use them to make pictures and models. 

We will be discussing the sequence of the day and learning about time! 
All the class will have an opportunity to learn how to play a variety of board games.



	Understanding of the World
The class will make large scale maps of well known stories, talking about the features of the place and using directional language.
The children will use a computer program called 2Paint to create Firework pictures.

They will be learning about woodland and grassland habitats and the animals that might be found there during the day and at night.
They will be learning about the importance of Harvest and will visit Colgate Church.
The class will be designing a healthy lunch for Little Red Riding Hood’s Grandmother.
	Expressive Arts and Design
The children will be using reclaimed materials to produce models of their choice. (We always need donations of cereal boxes and yoghurt pots etc)
They will be able to immerse themselves in a variety of role-play situations which involve familiar scenarios such as “At home” as well as imaginary places such as “The Magical Forest”
We will be creating Owl collages and Year 1 will produce Owl sculptures. 
They will sing simple echo songs and perform movements with a steady beat. They will also be learning the 3 bears rap!

	Physical Development

They will be learning how to undress and dress for PE correctly. The class will practise stopping on a signal and they will be exploring different ways of moving, pathways and directions. They will have lots of opportunities to climb and jump over a variety of equipment. 
In class we will be developing finger control by participating in activities using play dough and small construction. They will be following handwriting patterns or completing tracings and doing chalking and painting activities.
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